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	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2021-2022 Revised Budget
	
	$169,183,791
	
	$54,328,863
	
	452.5
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	($4,253,053)
	
	($16,105,693)
	
	0.7
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Decision Packages
	
	$4,597,427
	
	$7,683,921
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2023-2024 Proposed Budget
	
	$169,529,000
	
	$45,908,000
	
	453.2
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	0.2%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	2.7%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: General Fund, MIDD fund, federal and state funds, and contract revenue. 

	Base Budget Assumptions: (1) 4.0% GWI for 2023; (2) 4.0% GWI for 2024. 



DESCRIPTION

In keeping with federal and state constitutional requirements, state law, and King County Code, the Department of Public Defense (DPD) provides legal representation to adults and juveniles who have been charged with a crime and cannot afford an attorney, as well as people facing civil commitment, parents who could lost their children in a dependency action, and family members in inquest proceedings. DPD also works with partners to address racial disproportionality in the criminal legal system, the collateral consequences of system involvement, and other structural and systemic issues that harm its clients. 

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2023-2024 Proposed Biennial Budget would appropriate approximately $169.5 million to the Department of Public Defense (DPD). The proposed budget is largely a status quo budget, with a total increase of less than 1 percent. The proposed budget includes $1.1 million from state revenues to extend the positions added by Ordinance 19319 to address the staffing needs resulting from State v. Blake[footnoteRef:1] (Blake decision).  The budget would also reappropriate almost $6.3 million (CLFR) to continue to address the legal system backlog. This would include revenue for 25.5 FTEs that have been part of the DPD base budget and are currently CLFR funded. The proposed CLFR reappropriation will only fund one year of expenses. When this CLFR appropriation runs out, the proposed budget would appropriate $3.2 million (General Fund) to support the 25.5 FTE positions that are part of DPD’s base budget. PSB reports that given the state mandated case load requirements for DPD, it did not elect to reduce the positions at this time.  [1:  State v. Blake, 197 Wn.2d170 (2021) found that the state’s felony drug possession law was unconstitutional. As a result of Blake, all pending possession cases must be dismissed, all warrants must be quashed, and all prior convictions impacted by Blake must be vacated. In July 2021, 

appropriated $19.5 million for Blake (Ordinance 19319), of which $5.7 million was for DPD.] 


DPD reports it continues to face challenges with having enough qualified felony attorneys to address felony cases. Additionally, DPD reports staffing shortfalls at DAJD continue to create challenges for public defenders to arrange for timely and effective meetings with their clients.  

The 2023-2024 Proposed Biennial Budget Ordinance also would maintain the expenditure restriction on the Department of Public Defense’s appropriation. This expenditure restriction was first established in the 2019-2020 Biennial Budget to ensure DPD has the flexibility to hire up to 20 more FTEs attorney positions than it has funding for in the event of a surge in filings. 

KEY ISSUES

No key issues have been identified by staff.






